
 

 
Term 4 Week 8 of 11 - Friday 27 th  November 2020  

 

1st Sunday of Advent  

This Sunday commences the Season of Advent. 

One of the defining symbols of Advent is the wreath 

and candle.  

It is thought that t he Advent wreath first appeared 

in Germany in 1839.  A Lutheran minister working at 

a mission for children created a wreath out of the 

wheel of a cart. He placed twenty small red candles 

and four large white candles inside the ring. The red 

candles were lit on weekdays and the four white 

candles were lit on  Sundays.  

Eventually, the Advent wreath was created out of 

evergreens, symbolizing everlasting life in the midst 

of winter and death. The circle reminds us of Godõs 

unending love and the eternal life He makes 

possible. Advent candles are often nestled in t he 

evergreen wreath. Additional decorations, like holly 

and berries, are sometimes added. Their red colo ur 

points ahead to Jesusõ sacrifice and death. 

Pinecones can symbolize the new life that Jesus 

 
brings through His resurrection. Families begin 

lighting  a candle on the fourth Sunday before 

Christmas, and they light another candle each 

subsequent Sunday.  

The most common Advent candle tradition, 

however, involves four candles  and is one that we 

celebrate and focus on during class prayer . A new 

candle is li t on each of the four Sundays before 

Christmas. Each candle represents something 

different, although traditions vary.  

The four candles traditionally represent hope, faith, 

joy, and peace. Often, the first, second, and fourth 

candles are purple; the third candle is rose -colored.  

Sometimes all the candles are red; in other 

traditions, all four candles are blue or white.  

Occasionally, a fifth white candle is placed in the 

middle and is lit on Christmas Day to celebrate 

Jesusõ birth.  

Regardless of how many candles or the colour used, 

the symbol of the wreath is a reminder of the 

importance of this season and one that we can so 

easily celebrate and relate to with our children.  

As a Catholic school, we encourage all our families 

to create a prayer space at hom e using the Advent 

wreath to bring family together.  



Changes to School Dismissal 

Times & Procedures 

Commencing Monday 30 th 

November 2020.  
 

As a result of further changes to COVID -19 

restrictions, our dismissal procedures will change as 

of next Monday 30 th November. Drop off 

procedures will remain the same until further notice.  

 

School Dismissal Times  
Due to further changes to COVID -19 restriction, we 

will, as of next Monday, be able to revert back to 

our original finishing time for learning at 3.15pm.  

 

As of next Monday 30 th November, students will be 

dismissed at 3.15pm instead of 2.45pm.  

 

In doing so, this will also affect the way our children 

will be dismissed and collected by parents and 

carers at the end of the day. I ask that you please 

read carefully  the following information and 

procedures to ensure that you are able to assist us 

in making this a very smooth transition to what we 

are beginning to call a COVID safe norm.  

 

Dismissal Times & Procedures  
 

The collection of students from the Hall and 

Church will cease as of Monday 30 th 

November . 

 

Parents Collecting Their Children Using the School 

Carpark  

ǒ The school carpark will only be available 

from 2.30pm. Gates will remain closed until 

this time.  

ǒ Parents & Carers who have parked their 

vehicle in the  school carpark are asked to 

remain in their vehicles until 3.00pm.  

ǒ At 3.00pm, school staff will open pedestrian 

gates and allow parents to proceed onto 

the school grounds.  

ǒ No child will be permitted to enter the 

school carpark unless a parent or carer is 

walking with them.  

ǒ Parents must leave their vehicle to collect 

their child/ren.  

ǒ Signage will direct parents & carers to entry 

and exit points.  

ǒ If you are unaware of your childõs classroom 

location, staff at the gates will be able to 

assist you with directi ons.  

ǒ At 3.15pm, students will be dismissed.  

ǒ Once you have collected your child/ren, 

please return to the carpark immediately via 

the specified pedestrian exit gates as your 

delay can result in delaying many others 

who have done the right thing and are 

ready to go.  

ǒ Cars will be released from the car park at 

3.20pm.  

ǒ We ask parents not to seek out teachers to 

discuss school matters at dismissal time but 

to do so via email, Seesaw or by phone. It is 

important that staff on duty remain vigilant 

and ensure that all students are collected 

and are safe at th is time.  

 

Parents Collecting Their Children Having Walked to 

The School or Have Parked Outside The School 

Grounds.  

ǒ Parents & Carers who have parked their 

vehicle outside the school grounds or have 

walked to the school to collect their 

child/ren will only b e permitted onto the 

school grounds from 3.00pm.  

ǒ At 3.00pm, school staff will open pedestrian 

gates and allow parents to proceed onto 

the school grounds.  

ǒ If you are unaware of your childõs classroom 

location, staff at the gates will be able to 

assist you w ith directions.  

ǒ Parents who enter the school via the back 

gate are asked not to walk through the 

carpark but to follow the bollards that have 

been put in place and enter the gate 



closest the school oval. A staff member will 

be there to assist with directi ons. We ask that 

you leave the school using the same path.  

ǒ At 3.15pm, students will be dismissed.  

ǒ Once you have collected your child/ren, 

please depart the school promptly.  

ǒ We ask parents not to seek out teachers to 

discuss school matters at dismissal ti me but 

to do so via email, Seesaw or by phone. It is 

important that staff on duty remain vigilant 

and ensure that all students are collected 

and are safe at this time.  

 

Students Walking Home Unaccompanied  

ǒ Students who normally walk home will do so 

as soon as they are dismissed.  

ǒ Students who exit the school via the back 

school gate are to use the furthest gate 

before the oval, and ensuring that they stay 

within the barriers that have been set up so 

as to avoid entering the school carpark 

unaccompanied. Staff  will be allocated to 

this are to ensure everyoneõs safety.  

 

Required Behaviour of All Parents Entering 

The School Grounds  
The following behaviours are required of all parents 

and carers at this time:  

ǒ No parent or carer is permitted to be on the 

school grounds to collect their child/ren prior to 

3.00pm.  

ǒ All parents entering the school grounds are 

required to wear a face mask.  

ǒ Parents & c arers are encouraged to use the 

hand sanitiser provided at the hand sanitiser 

stations that are located around the scho ol 

grounds.  

ǒ Parents and car ers must ensure that social 

distancing occurs at all times.  

ǒ Once parents and carers have collected their 

child/ren, they are to exit the school grounds as 

promptly as possible. This is especially important 

for those  who have park ed in the school carpark 

as cars will be released at 3.20pm promptly.  

 

Staff will be present at all gates and locations across 

the school to ensure that social distancing is 

maintained and that everyone assists in ensuring 

that we remain a COVID safe schoo l. 

 

Children not collected by parents  
Children who are not collected by parents will be 

seated on the bench seating along the carpark side 

of the Grade 1/2 building.  Staff will be present to 

actively supervise children until 3:45pm.  At 3:45pm 

any child w ho has not been collected will be taken 

to the OSHC at the parentõs own expense. 
 

Morning Drop -Off Procedures  
The morning drop -off procedures will remain the 

same with one change until further notice. Parents 

and carers will continue to not be permitted o n site 

in the morning unless the school office has been 

advised or you have been requested to do so.  

The only change that will occur is that classrooms 

will now be opened at 8.30am instead of 8.15am as 

previously advised. Children arriving prior to 8.30am 

are encouraged to place their bag and play 

outside until classrooms are opened. The opening of 

classrooms will obviously be weather dependant 

given that we do not want children in the rain on 

those very wet days.  

 

 
 

2021 Student Transition Day  
Due to very  tight timelines and to ensure that we 

can do our best regarding 202 1 class lists and 

preparing for the transition days themselves , we 

have moved the first 2021 Student Transition Day (P -

5) from next Monday 30 th November to Friday 4 th 

December .  

 

In doing so we will have a further two opportunities 

as a staff to work through the class lists at our staff 

meeting on Wednesday 25 th November & at our 

Staff Briefing on Monday 30 th November . 

 

Transition Day Timetable  

ǒ 8.45am  Class Prayer followed by students 

being told their class teacher and location.  

ǒ 9.00am  Students assemble outside with their 

new teacher . 

ǒ 9.10am  Teacher leads students to their new 

classroom.  

ǒ 9.15am  Activities commence.  

ǒ 10.15am  Students assemble with their  

current teacher & return to classrooms.  

 

 Ȱ4ÈÅ ÇÒÅÁÔÅÓÔ ÄÉÓÃÏÖÅÒÙ ÏÆ ÁÌÌ ÔÉÍÅ ÉÓ ÔÈÁÔ Á 
person can change his future by 
merely changing ÈÉÓ ÁÔÔÉÔÕÄÅȱ -Oprah Winfrey 

  



School Communication Platforms  
In responding to COVID -19 and the consistent 

changes brought about by regulations and 

restrictions, we have had to use many of our 

communication platforms in ways they were not set 

up for.  

 

At Resurrection, we have five (5) primary 

communication platforms . They are:  

ǒ Direct email  

ǒ Operoo  

ǒ SeeSaw 

ǒ School Newsletter  

ǒ Text Messaging  

 

Now that we are returning to what is described as a 

COVID safe norm, we take this opportunity to 

remind ourselves what each communication 

platform is primarily used for.  

 

Direct email  

Emails are sent to communicate important 

information regarding school organisation and 

procedural matters. (An example is the content of 

this email.) Information sent via email is considered 

to be very important for the parent / carer to know. 

It is prima rily used by the school administration.  

 

Operoo  

Operoo is specifically designed to minimise the 

paperwork required by parents when completing 

forms or requests for information during the year. 

Examples of this are permission forms for camps, 

excursions or the recent Languages Survey. It is 

primarily used by the school administration.  

 

SeeSaw 

This platform is to be used by teachers and parents 

to communicate student learning, achievements 

and provide feedback. It is primarily  used by the 

classroom teacher.  Some whole school messages 

that are emailed out will be replicated on SeeSaw 

also. 

 

School Newsletter  

The school newsletter provides a general update 

and account of school activities while informing 

parents of upcoming events. The school newsletter 

is generally where most information is posted and is 

a primary source of updated information for 

parents.  

 

Text Messaging  

Text messages are only sent in the event that there 

is important and urgent information that parents are 

required to know. When receiving  a text message, 

we ask that you read the message and act upon 

the information as a matter of priority.  

 

 

Assessment & Reporting  
In preparation for school reports, children across 

the school have been engaging in systematic 

testing.  Most of these tests ar e occurring during 

class time, but others require teachers to meet one 

on  one with a child.  In order to facilitate that, we 

have engaged the use of many relief teachers.  If 

your child mentions that they didnõt have their 

teacher today (or again), there i s a reasonable 

chance it is due to teachers being released from 

classrooms to conduct assessments.  

 

Parents have been invited to book in for Parent 

Teacher Learning Conversations.  The purpose of 

the meetings are for teachers, parents and 

children (I would  strongly encourage all Grade 3 -6 

children to attend) to discuss the growth and 

progress made by students over the course of this 

semester.  

 

Please visit 

https://www.schoolinterviews.co m.au/code?code

=fqspq  to book in for your meeting.  

 

Reports will be going home to parents in paper  

and digital form this year.  Th ey will be sent out in 

paper form on Friday 4th December.  If your child is 

absent or you  require a second copy, these will be 

made available online.  An email with the relevant 

link will be sent to all families on Monday 7th 

December.  

 

 
 

School Uniform  

 

It is wonderful to see the change in the standards of 

students with their school uniform.   Teachers have 

been asked to remind children of the expectations 

for uniform, and with your support, there has been a 

change.  

 

A consistent uniform always looks smarter and 

presents an image of the school.  We thank you for 

your continued support with thi s. 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=fqspq
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=fqspq


Learner Profile  
This year for reports, instead of commenting or 

marking children against traditional work habits 

(such as completes work, listens attentively, etc).   
 

The attributes that are being reported on are below:  

ƍ Inquirer : Asks questions to learn more  

ƍ Knowledgeable : Knows about and 

connects important ideas  

ƍ Thinkers: Applies thinking skills to solve 

problems  

ƍ Communicators : Shares their ideas and 

listens to others  

ƍ Principled : Shows honesty and fairness and 

takes responsibility for their actions  

ƍ Open -Minded : Respects other points of view  

ƍ Caring : Shows kindness and respect for 

others  

ƍ Risk-Takers: Displays bravery and tries new 

things  

ƍ Caring : Shows kindness and respect for 

others  

ƍ Balanced : Takes care of themselves in 

different ways to stay healthy  

ƍ Reflective : Thinks about their strengths and 

weaknesses to grow and improve  
 

The manner in which they are reported against by 

teachers is in terms of frequency.  All marks that you 

see on the reports are based on a scale that ranges 

from Always, Frequently , Sometimes, Rarely, 

Inconsistently).  

 

Picking Up Students 

During Learning Time  

 

In 2020, school days, like many things, are different.  

One thing that has changed are our procedures for 

dropping off and picking up off children. And as a 

school we are extremely grateful for the manner in 

which our community has responded to such things 

- it certainly is making our practices easier.  

 

It is asked though that for parents who need to pick 

up children during school time that, where possible, 

it is done at th e following times:  

 

Grade Prep to Grade 2s  

 

11:15 -  11:30 - this is when they are eating inside 

before their first break  

1:30 - 1:45 - this is when they are eating inside 

before their second break  

 

Grade 3s to Grade 6s  

 

10:15 -  10:30 - this is when they ar e eating inside 

before their first break  

12:30 -  12:45 - this is when they are eating inside 

before their second break  

 

In the instance you have to pick up children from 

both timetables, it is asked you avoid break times as 

it is challenging to locate chil dren whilst they are 

playing outside.  

 

The break times are : 

  

Grade Prep to Grade 2s  

11:30 - 12:00 & 1:45 - 2:15 

 

Grade 3s to Grade 6s  

10:30 - 11:00 & 12:45 - 1:15 

 

We have noticed that parents have been calling 

the front office and requesting their child be 

brought down to meet them there.  Please note 

that children cannot be brought down to wait in the 

front office.  Once a parent presents at the front 

office, your child will be brought down.  This way 

they are adequately supervised and maximise their 

lea rning time of both themselves and their peers.  

 

We ask for your assistance with this to minimise 

interruption to learning and ease of locating 

children.  

   

 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Making The Most Of The Playground 

Without A school Oval. 
 

 Fees & Levy Update  
In trying to keep our school costs as low as possible 

whilst providing the best learning environment and 

teaching available, I hope that as parents, you can 

see the effort we have gone to during this period of 

COVID -19 in supporting your childõs learning.   

 

In recognition that several programs had been 

cancelled due to COVID -19 and that new programs 

such as off -site learning and learning parcels were 

implemented, swimming and camp fees for 2020 

have been credited to your 2021 statement.  

 

As communicated la st year and throughout the 

year all school fees are due at the beginning of 

each billing period as per the instalment dates or as 

arranged with the Principal.  Any alternative 

arrangements needed to be organised with the 

Principal during the first term.   

 

If you are having difficulty paying this invoice, we 

ask that you please contact the School Office or 

email finance@rskingspark.catholic.edu.au  to 

arrange an appointment with the Principal to p ut 

an arrangement in place.  

 

It is strongly advised that families who either are in 

arrears or are having difficulty at this time attend to 

this matter with the Principal to ensure that arrears 

do not become unmanageable.  

 

Please note that we do everythi ng we can to hold 

costs down whilst providing the best education 

opportunities possible for your child.  
 

 

mailto:finance@rskingspark.catholic.edu.au

